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Internal Communication 

 

Re: Health Care Reform required notice  
 
To: Delaware North Companies Employees  
 
As you have no doubt heard, there are many changes occurring to health coverage due to 
the enactment of the federal Affordable Care Act (the “Act”), which was signed into law by 
President Barack Obama on March 23, 2010. “Health Insurance Marketplaces” created 
under the Act began on October 1, 2013. The Act requires Delaware North to provide the 
enclosed notice to all newly hired employees within 14 days of their hire date, regardless of 
whether the employee is eligible for or enrolled in health coverage through Delaware North 
Companies. The notice contains basic information about the Marketplace.  
 
The Act requires virtually all Americans to obtain qualifying medical coverage beginning 
January 1, 2014. More information regarding the Act is available at: www.healthcare.gov. 
Individuals who do not have qualifying coverage will pay a penalty to the IRS. The fee is 
calculated two different ways – as a percentage of your household income, and per person. 
You’ll pay whichever is higher, below are the 2016/2017 thresholds.  
 
Percentage of income:  

 2.5% of household income  

 Maximum: Total yearly premium for the national average price of a Bronze plan sold 
through the Marketplace  

 
Per person:  

 $695 per adult  

 $347.50 per child under 18  

 Maximum: $2,085  

 
In 2017, Delaware North will continue to offer a variety of competitive health coverage 
options to eligible employees. If you are eligible for health insurance coverage through 
Delaware North, we want to emphasize that you do not have to enroll in coverage through a 
Marketplace. We are providing the enclosed notice because we are legally required to do 
so. If you are considering enrolling in Marketplace coverage, you should keep in mind that 
you might not qualify for a federal tax credit/premium reduction for that Marketplace 
coverage. The Delaware North coverage offered to you satisfies the Act’s minimum value 
standards. If the cost of employee-only coverage also satisfies the Act’s affordability 
standard, you will not be eligible for a federal tax credit/premium reduction for Marketplace 
coverage. You should also be aware that if you decide to enroll in Marketplace coverage, 
you will not be able to pay for that Marketplace coverage through payroll deductions 



 

 

(before or after-tax) and Delaware North will not make any contribution toward the cost of 
Marketplace coverage.  
 
If you are not eligible for Delaware North health insurance coverage, or if you are eligible 
but you nonetheless decide to enroll in Marketplace coverage, the Marketplace coverage 
application process will require you to provide certain information to the Marketplace, 
including information regarding your household income and the Delaware North entity that 
employs you. If will also require you to state whether you are eligible for Delaware North 
coverage and the cost of coverage offered to you by Delaware North. If you decide to enroll 
in Marketplace coverage and you need this information, you should first contact the 
Delaware North Associate Service Center at 1-877-936-2272 to obtain the legal name of the 
Delaware North company that employs you and the federal tax Employer Identification 
Number for that entity. The Delaware North address and contact information that you 
should provide to the Marketplace (regardless of which Delaware North company employs 
you) is: Delaware North Associate Service Center, 250 Delaware Avenue, Buffalo, NY 14202.  
 
If you are eligible for Delaware North health insurance coverage and elect to participate in a 
Marketplace plan, the Marketplace may ask for information regarding Delaware North’s 
coverage, including the amount you would have to pay for employee-only coverage under 
our lowest cost coverage option. You can find that cost information in your benefits 
enrollment package. Other information about Delaware North’s coverage, including 
eligibility rules, can be found in the summary plan description booklets or by contacting the 
Delaware North Associate Service Center at 1-877-936-2272.  
 
Again, for more information on the Affordable Care Act please visit  
www.healthcare.gov. 
 


